
El Dorado Gun Club Officers & Board Meeting      11/14/2022 

Round Table Pizza, Cameron Park 

Opened: 4:00 pm Adjourned 5:03 pm 

Officer Present: Dick Cox, President, Bob St. Amour, Vice President, Sandra Longcor, Treasurer 

Board Present: Dave Longcor, Doug Becker, David Richter, Tony Garcia, Bart Petterle, Charlie Freeland, 

Fred Librach, Jim Shipley, Mickey Razy. 

Quorum: Yes 

Minutes: The motion was made, seconded and unanimous vote to waive the reading and to accept the 

minutes for the October 10, 2022, meeting as previously emailed to the officers and board. 

President’s Report: None 

Vice President & Senior Range Manager Report (SRM): Bob reported the NRA dinner was a success and 

the food was very good.  David Richter is talking with the catering company, J & K Catering about 

catering the dinner for the January 26, 2023 Member Appreciation Dinner.  Dave Longcor to talk with 

the El Dorado County Sheriff’s Explorers to do the serving and set up. 

Secretary Report: None 

Treasurer’s Report: Sandra reported the following are the balances for our accounts as of 9/30/2022: 

Checking Account: $29,919.92 

Savings Account: $40,138.92 

EV Account: $30,413.32 

USPSA Account: $3,168.70 

Pistol/Rifle Ranger Manager: Dave Longcor is working on the storm water plan.  Waddle is needed as 

well as bobcat work.  Motion was made for a $1,500 in funds to perform the work by Dave Longcor, 

seconded by David Richter.  Funds from the EV account will be used. 

Dave Longcor made a motion to purchase steel targets to be used in the wedge as well as for the USPSA 

and IDPA matches held at the club. Bart Petterle seconded the motion. 

Trap Range Manager: Mickey Razy reviewed the cost of the new birds for the range. Mickey determined 

that we need to raise the price from $5.00 to $7.00 per round for members.  Leave the cost of the 8 

round cards at $50 for members.  Non-members are raised from $10.00 to $15.00 per round. Juniors will 

stay at the $3.00 rate.  Mickey made the motion and Bart Petterle seconded.   Multiplex was good with 

17 shooters.  Meat shoot will be on December 3rd. 

 

 

 



Old Business: 

Officer Nominations:     Board Nominations: 

President -  Dave Longcor    Bart Petterle (Incumbent) 

Vice President – Bob St. Amour (Incumbent)  Charlie Freeland (Incumbent) 

Secretary – Sharon Denton (Incumbent)   Tony Garcia (Incumbent) 

Treasurer – Sandra Longcor (Incumbent)  Taylor Neves  

       Nick Gonzales 

       Alexa Rauchfuss 

Nominations are closed for the year.  The meeting for the December 12, 2022, will be for elections from 

4 pm to 7 pm at the Round Table Pizza in Cameron Park.  Must be a current member and vote in person. 

David Richter mentioned the new Facebook page and asked everyone to use it. 

New Business: 

Jim Shipley made a motion to increase the budget for the prizes at the Member Appreciation Dinner 

from $950.00 to $984.30, Bart Petterle second.  There will be a lot of prizes from the NRA dinner for the 

raffle as well. 

Charlie Freeland made a motion to paint/repair/pressure wash the pistol and rifle bays not to exceed 

$4,000.00.  Motion was second by Dave Longcor. Funds from the EV account will be used. 

Next meeting is December 12, 2022 at Round Table Pizza in Cameron Park.  Voting will begin at 4:00 pm 

and will end at 7:00 pm. 

 

 

 

 


